Friends of Darwen Cemetery

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 21 September 2011 at Bolton Road United Reformed Church, Darwen at 7.00pm

Apologies:  Lena Talbot, Colin Briggs, David Foster

Present: Rosemary Jackson, Maureen Roberts, David Shorrock, 
Jill Marr, Tony Foster, Diane Walsh, Paul Dargan, Cllr Karimeh Foster (Mayor of Blackburn with Darwen), Anne Lamont, Pat Hancock, Kath Walsh, Mick Walsh, Sarah France, Teresa Watson, Susan Riding, Carol Coleman, Len Jackson, Ron Dunn, John East, Diane Davies, Ann Stokes, Pat O’Reilly
1. Notes of last public meeting on 22 June 2011.

2. Matters arising

FODC became a registered charity in July.
3. Financial update

Awards for All – we have spent around half of the £10,000.  We will not have enough to do all the paths in the Nature Memorial Garden.
Have about £300 to finish off the Ashes Garden. 4 wedges have been sold and so far we have received the cemetery fee for two of these.
Gift Aid envelopes are now available for donations.  Information about Gift Aid and donating on line will be put on the website.
4. Brief update on progress in cemetery
War Graves
All the war graves have been logged by Paul Dargan and Diane Davies.  FODC has applied for grant from the War Memorial Trust to repair some of the family graves that have war graves in them so that these can be available for adoption.  Diane has carried out an audit of all the adopted war graves and sent out cards to the best kept ones.  She is sending out letters to the rest to see if they want to continue looking after the graves.  Some of the war graves have now been adopted by new people . It was felt that we should ask Steve Lomas to speak at one of the public meetings next year.  Mike Coyle the local representative of the Lancashire War Memorials Group will be the speaker at the meeting at the end of November.
Nature Garden

The poor weather of the summer has meant we are behind with the work in the Nature Garden.  We are on track with the rest of the Awards for All project and have successfully run Bird Box making, a Bug Hunt and Bat Walk. Volunteers, led by Mick Walsh, have completed a large dry stone seat in the Nature Garden using recycled stone edgings.  We have put a bid into Stand Out for Darwen to help us improve the paths in the Nature Garden

Ashes Garden still needs to be completed and the next Working Party will concentrate on this.

Other matters
The poor state of the paths has been report to Blackburn with Darwen BC.  The large hole in the road in the old part of the cemetery has now been repaired.  The barrier at the main entrance has been fixed so can now be locked.  The Council continue with their mowing/strimming schedule.  FODC now have a mower and strimmer purchased through the Awards for All project.  The Council have a new scheme where Community Group can borrow equipment to use.   Hoping to have work carried out by Pay Back and Four Seasons.
5. Forthcoming events
· Working Parties – extra dates to be announced shortly.  Will be working on a maintenance plan
· Visit to Undercliffe Cemetery Charity, Bradford

· Sunday 9 October at 2.00pm - Unveiling of plaque for Eccles Shorrock.  This is being done in partnership with India Mill owners and the NHS Mental Health Department as part of the World Mental Health Day (10th October).  The Mayor of Blackburn with Darwen BC will do the unveiling.
· Sunday 30 October Halloween Walk at 4.00pm.  Torches and strong walking shoes essential.  There will be a new Guide Book to accompany the walk led by Tony Foster and Harold Heys.
· Remembrance Day.  Hope to have same format as last year with the children placing the crosses on the war graves.  Some of our volunteers are ex service personnel so hope that they can be involved.
· Saturday 19 November at 7.30pm - 70s/80s Night at Craiglands with potato pie supper.  Fancy dress optional.
The Mayor of Blackburn with Darwen BC Karimeh Foster addressed the meeting and thanked everyone for all their hard work.  She said she was disappointed in the Council’s response and was very proud of what we had achieved.
6. Ron Dunn (Consultant) gave a talk on other Friends Groups and strategic and long term planning.  He gave an assessment of how he thought FODC had progressed so far and gave tips for future developments.
Time and date of next public meeting to be announced.
